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On the first anniversary of the Film Exhibition and Distribution Code the industry is almost disputes free.

The Code came into effect at the Movie Convention last year as the exhibition and distribution industry’s answer to the investigation by the Australian Competition and Consumer Commission.

The Code Conciliator, Mr David Newton today told the Committee which administers the Code that problems are being resolved so quickly through the Code that conciliation is not even necessary.

Almost all of the 24 disputes which had come to the notice of the Conciliator formally or informally were either settled or in the process of settlement.

The Code Administration Committee had a formal meeting at the Convention today and then opened the meeting to all exhibition and distribution delegates at the Convention.

One of the conditions attached to the establishment of the self-regulatory Code was that it would be revisited by the ACCC after the first 12 months to assess the progress of the Code.

The inaugural chairman of the Committee when it was formed last year, Mr Bill Dee of the ACCC, had described the Code in its first 12 months as a stunning success.

One of the reasons for the success of the Code has been the desire of all sections of the distribution and exhibition arms of the industry to show that the industry can be self-regulated under the Code’s framework.

While much of the focus has been on the dispute resolving provisions of the Code, the sections dealing with how business decisions are transacted and the framework which has been established have been equally as important.  The Code has provided a framework for additional flexibility and this has removed many of the sources of complaint.

Since the Code came into operation, priority has been given to encouraging all distributors and exhibitors to become signatories to the Code.

At the Convention, copies of the Code and other information on the working of the Code have been distributed to the delegates.

The Committee hopes that all eligible delegates attending the Convention will recognise the success of the first year’s operation and take the opportunity to sign up as members of the Code.
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